

EASTERN CENTRE AUTO-CYCLE UNION

MINUTES of the 6th Meeting of the **CENTRE COMPETITIONS COMMITTEE 2011 SESSION**, held at The Parish Room, Gt Blakenham, Suffolk **Wednesday 15th June 2011**.

The following members were in attendance: Mr C. Armes, Mr J Hearn (Centre Chairman), Mr E Wass, Mr A Foskew, Mr J Douglas, Mr E Hood, Mr G Brace, Mr A Hay and Mrs B Douglas (Competitions Secretary). Mr D Cordle arrived at 8pm.

1: Centre Chairman Mr J Hearn opened the meeting as Mr D Cordle had sent notice he was going to be late and Mr A Penny was not able to attend.

2. Mr J Hearn sought approval of the 5th Meeting proposed by Mr J Douglas and seconded Mr E Hood.

3. Matters Arising: There were no matters arising.
Mr D Cordle arrives and takes the chair.

4. Fixtures: Mr C Armes has received an email from Mr Westley permit secretary of the South Eastern Centre advising us he has issued a permit to Estuary club for a trial at Poles Wood on the 23rd July. Mr J Hearn said a meeting had been arranged with South Eastern Centre to discuss this and other issues.

| | | |
|------------|-----------|-------------------------------|
| 19.6.11 | Harwich | event/show |
| 25/26.6.11 | Southend | 2 day event 2 separate trials |
| 23.7.11 | Estuary | Poles Wood |
| 6.8.11 | Braintree | now Snaque Pit |
| 14.8.11 | Southend | now 7.8.11 |
| 11.9.11 | NMXC | now 18.9.11 |
| 24.7.11 | Southend | cancelled |
| 28.8.11 | Southend | cancelled |

Mr D Cordle had had an email from Mrs L Berwick asking for an open dates meeting. This seems a good idea and will be considered.

5. Stewards Report: Mr E Wass reported some clubs have not been receiving their Stewards report back. These do seem to be going back but not necessary to the secretary of the meeting but to the secretary of the club.

| | | | | |
|------------|------------|-------|-----------|---|
| 7.5.11 | Chelmsford | Trial | M Deeks | trial was mark yourselves as no observers |
| 15.5.11 | Ipswich | Trial | J Douglas | good trial |
| 22.5.11 | Castle | Trial | M Cross | large warning signs needed, very fair event |
| 24/25.4.11 | NMXC | MX | G Brace | track superb club to be praised for all work done |
| 1/2.5.11 | N&SJMCC | MX | S Watling | no comments |
| 8.5.11 | Blaxhall | MX | T Smith | well run no problems with dust |
| 15.5.11 | Chelmsford | MX | J Blyth | club made every effort with dust, 3 extra marshal points added to TTC |
| 1.5.11 | Dunmow | MX | M Deeks | no TTC, several points raised. |

The ACU have allowed us to appoint Stewards for the Basic Insurance events but there is confusion over this as Stewards are still being appointed from ACU. Mr E Wass will contact Rugby and sort.

6. Sub-Committee Reports:

a) Motocross: Mr A Hay reported the solo championship is as it was, due to NV cancelled meeting due to dust control. Next round now 7.8.11 at Cadders Hill Lyng. It was suggested the championship be amended this year to 3 rounds to be dropped due to 1 round being moved to new date, discussed, decided to leave as it stands. Mr A Hay is looking into an alternative timing system, this to be discussed at a later date.

b) Youth Motocross: Mr G Brace gave out the Championship standings after one round. 2nd round this weekend at Gt Hockham. NMXC have done a lot of work on the track at Sculthorpe and it is now riding very well, they will be running the third round.

c) Trials: Regs have arrived for the Inter Centre Team trial on 10/11 September this year in Wales. The Twinshoch Inter Centre Team Trial is July 10th at Bracken Rocks Derbyshire. The Eastern Experts trial will happen but not sure where yet.

d) Grass Track: nothing to report.

e) Enduro: Hadham Enduro this Sunday

7. Letter from Eastern Centre Marshall club asking for Mr David Mills to be considered for probationary Steward. This was agreed. Mr E Wass will contact him.

8. Correspondence: Mrs B Douglas had received a letter regarding consultation for the option for on line Licence applications. This should have been sent to all clubs also.

9. Any Other Business: Our October date for Competitions Committee meeting has to be changed. Now to be 5th October at Gt Blakenham

There being no further business for discussion, the Chairman closed the meeting at 10.21pm.

Date of Next Meeting. Thursday 28th July 2011, Stanway Village Hall at 7.45pm